

CITY OF CONCORD

REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

FROM: Patrick Lanman, Acting Director of Operations BMGC

RE: Authorization to accept donation of a memorial bench in the name of Joel Mousseau

DATE: July 30, 2025

Recommendation

It is recommended that City Council approve the acceptance of the donation of a memorial bench and installation.

Donor	Amount	Purpose
Mousseau Family and	1 Granite Memorial	To honor and memorialize long time
Friends	Bench	Beaver Meadow member Joel
		Mousseau.

Background

- 1. The purpose of the gift listed above is consistent with, and presents no conflict or obstacle to, the accomplishment of City Council goals, the Code of Ordinances, or the operating functions of the Beaver Meadow Golf Course.
- 2. A letter of thanks on behalf of the City Council and the citizens of the City of Concord has been sent to donor listed above.

Discussion

Mr. Mousseau was a well-recognized long-time member at Beaver Meadow. His family and friends wish to honor him by placing a memorial bench on the 17th tee. It is their wish to place the bench in this location as it is where Mr. Mousseau once scored a hole in one. Currently 17 has no bench or place to sit while waiting for the group ahead to clear the green. This bench will also add to the overall aesthetic of the tee complex as a whole. The Beaver Meadow Golf Advisory Committee has considered and recommended accepting this donation.